KLF CORONA GUIDELINES

In view of the social-distancing and hygiene regulations and restrictions that are in place in
Hessen at the moment, due to the Covid-19 virus, our church services can only take place if
we follow the government requirements and recommendations for having such meetings. It
is also important to us as a leadership that everyone who comes to a KLF meeting feels safe.
Many of our regular activities and ministries are affected by the restrictions and the whole
situation will feel very strange, but we praise God that we can come together, see each
other, worship together, pray together and share God’s Word together!

Here’s a list of all the things that you need to be aware of.

SOCIAL DISTANCING
Everyone is required, at all times, to keep a minimum distance of 1.5m from each other —

unless you live together in the same household. This requirement also applies to children.

To help facilitate this, the chairs at CZF have been spread out in groups of two or three (for
couples and families) or as single seats, with the required distance kept between them. The
chairs are not to be moved around and everyone is required to take a seat (no sitting on the
floor etc.) Unfortunately, this also means that dancing and worshipping with flags is on hold
for the time being.

A one-way system to come into the building and to access the toilets etc. has been put in
place and is clearly marked. Entrance to the building for KLF is by the door at the back of the
building only (which is our regular entrance).

Only one person at a time is allowed in the toilet area (that is, one in the ladies’ area and
one in the men’s area). Children should be accompanied by a parent when they need to go
to the toilet.

The baby room is reserved for those parents who need to feed their baby or change a nappy
and only two adults and two children are allowed in the room at the same time.

The coffee area will be blocked off and everyone is required to stay in the main hall for the
duration of the meeting.

HYGIENE
All surfaces, door handles and toilets will be disinfected before our meeting and we will
disinfect everything again after our meeting.

There will be a disinfectant dispenser as you come into the building and everyone is asked
to disinfect their hands when they enter the building. There will also be a disinfectant
station in the meeting room as well should you wish to disinfect your hands again at any
time.

MASKS

It is a requirement to wear masks on public transport and in shops in Hessen. We are not
required to wear masks in church, but it is recommended by the government to wear masks
in public places. So, in order to create a safe environment, we would ask that everyone
wears a mask before and after the meeting as this is the time when there is more
interaction between us. You are welcome to remove your mask once you are seated and the
meeting has started.

HOSPITALITY
There will be no coffee and cake or other drinks and refreshments provided at our meetings
until further notice.

CHILDREN
All parents are required to keep their children with them at all times.

There will be no childcare for the Toddlers, but we will have some small single tables set up
with some activities that parents can use with their own kids. These tables are reserved for
pre-school children and their parents only.

There will be no Sunday school until all Primary School kids have returned to school and
learnt how to manage social-distancing in a group setting with other children.

TEENS
All guidelines that apply to adults apply to our teens and youth as well, so parents are
requested to instruct their teens accordingly.



